National Federation of the Blind of the Miami Valley
February 8, 2020
Conference Call
Introductions
Members Present: Dr. Carolyn Peters (President), Tim Janning (Treasurer), Sheila Hardy-Wilson (Board Member at Large), Karen Warner (Vice-President), Wanda Sloan, Rachelle Broomfield, Shana Mueller, Gary Williams and Melony Burba.
Dr. Peters asked Robby to send the membership list to President Payne.

Treasurer Report
We will hold $25 for Mr. Cotton for the next meeting since we had a conference call this month.


Wanda Sloan motioned to accept the treasurer report, Robert Spangler seconded.

Text of Report
MV NFB report January 2020

Brought forward:

Checking $197.93

Savings $14,157.80

C D $1,047.88

Net Worth $15,403.61

 INCOME:

Savings Dividend $1.80

C D Dividend$ 2.07

Membership dues  $24.00

Donations $2.00

Total Income $29.87

EXPENDITURES:

PAC $5.00

Payment to Mr. Cotton for one months $25.00

Total Expenses $30.00

Deficiency $0.13

NEW BALANCES:

Checking $193.93

Savings $14,159.60

C D $1,049.95

Net Worth $15,403.48
New Business

State Convention

Karen Warner made a motion for 5 $20 bills to provide a cash door prize as well as $100 to buy additional door prizes, since we are the host chapter.  The motion was seconded, and it passed.
Karen said she received 12 audio books to use for door prizes or for anything else.  She has made arrangements to pick them up.  She said that she’s given Suzanne a list of vendors that she would like to see at the state convention and a list of contributions for her to get money for the convention.  Dr. Peters added that if anyone would like to give donations to the state convention or knows someone who could donate to please tell Karen.
Sheila Hardy-Wilson said that she has sent Dr. Peters a list of downtown restaurants who could serve hospitality.  She suggested that someone contact them at the corporate level to see if they would donate sandwiches.  She suggested a few groups for door prizes, such as UD, Dayton Dragons, RTA and Ester Price.  The federation would still need to pay for extras, such as beverages, chips and cookies.  Dr. Peters said that other chapters are willing to donate as well.  The discussion about who could donate continued.
Gary Williams asked Sheila if there would be veggie options available.  Sheila responded that we could ask for veggie trays.

Next, Gary talked about items discussed by the fundraising committee, such as a basket, umbrellas and a drawing for $500.  Dr. Peters said that she ordered 20 tickets for the Piggest raffle.  If anyone wants one, please ask her at the next meeting.  Dr. Peters added that someone at the board meeting told her that the umbrellas didn’t sell in the past.  Gary continued, saying that another idea they thought of is to raffle off a honey baked ham.  Karen said that she thinks our chapter should provide some cooking mixes for the cooking basket.  The honey baked ham fundraiser is still active on the nfbohio.org web site.  
Wanda Sloan gave an update on DAN.  It will remain a division.  Starting in March, they will meet at 10:00 am the second Saturday.  Dr. Peters said that Richard has asked the chapters to support DAN, so Wanda will give a report at each meeting.
Adjourned: approx. 3:00pm
Next Meeting: March 14, 2020 
